
The Apostle Paul poses two strange questions in I Corinthians 15:55: “Where, O death, is your victory?  
Where, O death, is your sting?”  They are strange, because anyone who has ever been around death,            
especially the death of a loved one, has felt the horrible loss and raw sting of death.  As a pastor, I have            
witnessed this repeatedly.  I have been there when tears were like waterfalls, when the question “why” 
boomed like thunder, and when grief was like a sleepless night that never ends.  In some ways, we might 
wonder if the Apostle Paul has ever lost someone he loves. 
 
As I write this, I’m staring at the names of twenty-one people whose funerals I led since All Saints’                   
Sunday, November 6, 2016.  That’s a lot of “loss” and “sting” for one congregation.  I think it’s quite possible 
for someone to conclude that death has won more than a few victories.  So, what in the world was Paul 
thinking when he asked these questions?  Was he ignorant of the great loss and pain that people experience 
when a loved one dies?  Was he insensitive to the sadness and hardship that people encounter at such times 
of grief?  Or did Paul have something else in mind? 
 
Mollie Mae Olson died December 3, 2016.  She was 99 years old.  She and Margaret Ellertson, who died later 
in December, were our last two living charter members.  Mollie and I had several conversations in the weeks 
preceding her death.  At first, when doctors told her that her heart was too weak and there was nothing they 
could do to strengthen it, she was not ready to simply give in and leave her life behind, especially her friends 
and family.  I also think she was still interested in the idea of being 100, too.  So, I remember telling her that 
she needn’t be in a hurry to go to heaven. 
 
Yet, after a few days of being in the hospital, Mollie started to feel weaker and less content.  Her mind began 
to focus on heaven and Christ, and Lorando and Jerry, her husband and son.  She had no doubts about  
heaven, and believed death was the gateway there.  She became extremely curious about being with Jesus, 
and seeing Him face to face, not only through her faith.  Plus, she wanted very much to be with Lorando and 
Jerry, whom she believed were waiting for her.  In other words, Mollie was finally at peace with the end of 
her life here, and the beginning of her new life in Christ. 
 
Perhaps through Mollie, we can understand why the Apostle Paul poses his two questions.  Where, O death, 
is your victory?  Where, O death, is your sting?  Indeed, to a person of faith like Mollie, death has no victory, 
because of the resurrection of Jesus and the promise of eternal life to all who believe in Him.  Furthermore, 
now the sting of death is more like a kiss from Jesus, who caught Mollie when she fell in death, and who              
took her by the hand to lead her to God’s heaven.  So, Paul was neither ignorant, nor was he insensitive.                    
He simply, like Mollie, had faith in Jesus Christ. 
 
As we remember a year of 21 funerals, as we remember fondly those friends and family who 
have died, we do so with this same faith in the Lord.  This faith gives us confidence that our            
Savior Jesus Christ not only forgives our sin and delivers us from evil, but He promises us and 
everyone who has faith in Him, heaven and eternal life.  How can death be victorious when the 
tomb is empty, and the Lord Jesus is resurrected and alive?  How can death be victorious when 
Jesus promises to prepare a place for us in heaven, and then one day to return to bring us there? 
 
As Paul writes in I Corinthians 15:57: “Thanks be to God, who gives us the victory through Jesus Christ.”                  
I invite you to live life and face death with such confidence.  Then, as we light candles on All Saints’ Sunday, 
November 5, we are indeed celebrating Jesus’ victory over death, as well as His promises of heaven and  
eternal life to all who believe.  At the same time, since our grief for those we love most is so difficult, even 
when we believe these promises, may our confidence in Jesus this All Saints’ and beyond, be accompanied by 
great love, compassion, hugs, and prayers for each other. 
 
                                                                        You are in my prayers, 
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Worship Notes 
 

All Saints’ Sunday Worship Service is November 5 
All Saint’s Sunday is a festival of the church year where we give recognition to the 
saints of the church.  Properly speaking, saints are people who have faith in the Lord 
Jesus Christ and his saving work on the cross.  At University Lutheran, this is our time 
to remember those ULC saints from the past year that died with this faith, as well as 
those who we baptized into this faith. 
 
As in previous years, this recognition will include lighting white and red candles on the altar, as well as 
presenting white and red carnations to the respective families.  There will also be opportunity for each 
one of us to remember those saints who have impacted our lives by the writing of their names on a cross 
in the back of the sanctuary. 
 

 
Red Willow Ministry Sunday is November 12 
We are pleased to have Rick Frederick, the Executive Director of Red Willow Ministries, 
with us for worship.  He will bring a greeting and a message to us from Red Willow.  
Many of our children have gone to Bible camp at Red Willow over the years.  We will           
receive a special offering that day for the camp. 
 

 
Thanksgiving Eve Worship is November 22 
All To Thee, Our God, We Owe 
It is hard to believe, but the holiday season begins this month with our Thanksgiving 
Eve worship service on November 22.  The evening will begin with a meal at 5:00 pm.  
We will enjoy soups, bread, and pumpkin dessert.  Worship will begin at 6:00 pm. 
 
Our theme this year is, “All To Thee, Our God, We Owe”.  In this service, we will consider our response to 
God’s blessings and bounty as an I.O.U.  We will also collect food items for the Salvation Army Food Pan-
try.  This year, we are suggesting soup, canned fruits and vegetables, cold cereal, peanut butter, and any 
kind of boxed or canned meals.  Of course, we will gladly receive all non-perishable items.  We thank you 
for remembering the hungry in our community.  All envelope and cash offerings will go toward ULC, to 
help overcome our shortfall. 
 
Please join us this evening for this family-oriented evening, and get your Thanksgiving and your holiday 
season off to a wonderful start. 

 
 
Christ, the King is November 26 
On this Sunday, we will consider the many ways that Jesus is our king, as well as 
the king of the universe.  We may have certain ideas of what it means to have a 
king, and probably many of these ideas are not very positive.  However, it is the 
Lord Jesus Christ, who is an extremely different sort of king! 
 

 
Now, the Feast and Holy Communion in November 
Holy Communion on Wednesdays will be on the regular weeks, November 1 and 
15.  On Sundays, however, we are moving Communion dates from the first and 
third Sundays, to the second and fourth.  These dates are November 12 and 26.  
Our liturgy, “Now, the Feast”, will be on November 12. 



Wednesday Sermon Series 
The Small Catechism – Roots of Our Faith   
On three Wednesdays in November (November 8, 15, and 29), we will have a                       
mini-series on Martin Luther’s, “The Small Catechism”.  The three pillars of the                    
catechism are the Ten Commandments, the Apostles’ Creed, and the Lord’s Prayer.             
We will take one week to overview each pillar: 
 
November 8:   “Constitution of our Faith” 10 Commandments 
November 15:  “I Love You Times Three” Apostles’ Creed 
November 22:  “How to Speak with God” Lord’s Prayer 

 
 
Advent Worship Begins December 3 
Moving Toward the Manger 
Advent, our 4-week focus on the coming of Jesus into the world, begins on Sunday,  
December 3.  Our theme for Advent this year will be, “Moving Toward the Manger”.  
There will be more information available in November bulletins and in the December  
issue of the ECHO.  Please stay tuned for all the details. 

Noisy Offerings 
 
During the month of November, we focus our noisy offerings on Northlands Rescue              
Mission.  We will receive all coins, bills, and checks, and at the end of the month, they 
will be sent to the Mission.  We also encourage anyone who may wish to contribute           
a larger gift to the Mission during this month to do so.  Simply mark your gift as               
“The Mission” on the memo line of your check. 
 

 

New Member Events 
Welcome to ULC! 

 
We have scheduled new member events to December.  If you would like to become 
a member of ULC or you know someone who would, please speak with Pastor Tom.  
The dates are Wednesday, December 13, and Sunday, December 17.  The Sunday 
event includes a meal after worship, which will also serve as a fundraiser for              
ELCA Domestic and Global Hunger Appeal.  New members are invited to a ULC                 
orientation meeting on Thursday, December 12, at 6:30, in the lounge. 

 
 

A New Picture Directory 
 

We have completed round one of our new online picture directory.  We did not get 
too many pictures – only about 75.  That means you can take you own                 
pictures on your cell phone and send them to the church office 
(ulcoffice@midconetwork.com), or submit the hard copy of a previously taken           
picture so that we can scan it into the directory.  At some point in the future, we 
may have more picture taking opportunities.  Now, we will purchase our new                
software and produce a very small initial directory. 



Operation Christmas Child 

Blessed and Gifted to Serve 

 

Our service emphasis for November is Operation Christmas Child. 

 

This is a program of Franklin Graham’s relief organization called Samaritan’s Purse.  
Operation Christmas Child is simple.  We bring Christmas joy to needy children across 
the world by loading shoe boxes full of items these children need and enjoy. 

 

Look for the familiar red and green shoe boxes in the narthex.  All you do is pick up one 
or more of those boxes, take them home with you, and go shopping.  Inside the box will 
be instructions of what sorts of things you should or might purchase and put in the box.  
Once you fill your box, then bring it back to church between November 15-19. 

 

If you do not wish to fill a box, you can simply pick up an item or two and we can put them in boxes for 
you.  Also, each box costs $7 to ship overseas, so if you are wishing to donate to help us to send the 
boxes, that would be awesome! 

 

Thank you so much for your willingness to bless and gift the children of our world! 

 

 

ULC Serves Love Feast 

                                   Tuesday, November 28 

This is the 16th year of Love Feast!  ULC has been active serving one monthly 
meal for all 16 years.  This meal is a great opportunity for churches to provide 
hot and delicious meals in a community setting for a wide variety of people.  We 
will do this once again at Zion United Methodist on 24th Avenue South in Grand 
Forks.  The meal is served from 5:00-7:00 pm., although there are times we can 
use help throughout the day. 

Since we serve in November, it is our tradition to serve turkey, dressing, mashed potatoes, corn, roll, and 
pumpkin desserts.  We hope adults, youth, and families will sign up to help!  Please look in the church 
narthex for sign up sheets.  We will need people volunteering to prepare food, set tables, serve the meal, 
clean up afterwards, as well as to bake pumpkin desserts in advance. 

 

 

A Clean Church Yard 

              Saturday, November 4 

You are invited to help us put the finishing touches on our church yard  
before winter on Saturday, November 4, at 8:30am.  Wear gloves, bring a 
rake, and be ready to clean out gardens and make one last effort to clean 
up the leaves on our property.  This should be a simple morning project, 
and we will have you on your way home before noon.  Make sure and 
dress warm if it is a cold day!  Thanks in advance for your help. 



UND Mortar Board Turkey Baskets 
38th Annual Year! 

 

If you or anyone you know needs a turkey basket for Thanksgiving this year, please 
call or speak with Pastor Tom.  The deadline to request such a basket is Friday,                       
November 3.  Baskets can be picked up at the UND Transportation Building on                     
Saturday, November 18, from 10 am to 2 pm.  If anyone needs assistance picking 
up their basket, that can be arranged too.  This program is meant to benefit for 
those who need a little help, so if you do, please do not hesitate to ask! 

          University Lutheran Church WELCA 

                  FALL FESTIVALFALL FESTIVAL  

Saturday, November 4 

11:00am-1:00pm 
 

Soup/Salad Luncheon - $7.00 
Choice of soup: Knefla, Chicken Noodle, or Chili 

Tossed Salad, Roll, Dessert & Beverage 
 

  Fall/Holiday Bake Sale &   Craft/Quilt Sale 

Quilt Raffle   Tickets $1.00  
   Fall Themed Quilt  - “Festive Fall” 

Queen Size: 84” x 84” 

   Fall Financial News 
     General Fund “Catch up”  
       and January Stewardship Emphases 
 

 
As the end of the year approaches, it is time to “catch up” our general fund.  As of September 30, we were 
short $28,733 in the general fund.  Thank you for your extra gifts in September, as we had our first “in the 
black” month since last spring.  We are current with all our bills, only because of our $30,000 reserve fund.  
This fund, however, as you know, must be paid back. 
 
We will not be having a fall stewardship emphasis this November.  Instead, the church council has                
decided to do a special 4-week series after Christmas.  Our theme will be, “A Walk with Jesus”.   
 
The series will be the following weeks and themes:  January 14 – Walk; January 21 – Listen;  
January 28 – Give; and February 6 (Annual Meeting) – Response Sunday. 



Adult Education 
 
Here are a number of learning opportunities for you in the month of November: 
 
Sunday Morning Adult Class: Reformation 500! 
The Adult Class will conclude its study of the Reformation in November.  Please join 
Bruce Bohlman for this class as we learn about Martin Luther and the impact of the 
Reformation on the world today.  Class will be on November 5, 12, and 19. 
 

 
Women of the ELCA Bible Study: The Apostles’ Creed 
This fall, we have been studying the Apostles’ Creed in a Bible study written Pastor Julia 
Seymour, form Lutheran Church of Hope, in Anchorage Alaska.  This month, we move to the 
third article of the Creed, and our session is entitled, “I Believe in the Holy Spirit”.  Please 
join us on Friday, November 10, at 10:00 am, in the lounge. 
 

 
Calling All Men: My Favorite Bible Verse 
We are getting more personal at Calling All Men these days.  Our theme is, “My Favorite 
Bible Verse”, and we are asking different men to share what their favorite Bible verse or 
verses are, and why.  Please join us at 8:30 am, Saturday, November 25, for breakfast 
pizza, prayer, and our Bible study.  Note the date change! 
 

 
Thursday Morning Bible Study: The Freedom of a Christian 
Every Thursday morning, we gather at 9:30 am in the lounge for Bible Study.  The coffee 
and the study are prepared for you!  In November, we will break from our usual order 
and read together Martin Luther’s, “The Freedom of a Christian”.  As we read this most 
famous work of Luther’s, Pastor Tom will also bring into the conversation, certain                   
appropriate Bible verses.  Copies of “The Freedom of a Christian” will be made available 
to everyone who comes to class. 

 
55+Over Fellowship 
Our November meeting will be held at Valley Eldercare (2900 14th Avenue S)             
on Tuesday, November 14th at 1:30pm.  We will be there to spend time with                    
Ginnie and Ted Schock.  A room has been reserved for fellowship and refreshments.               
Please join us!   

Confirmation Notes 
 
Class Times and Worship Notes 
The grades 7-9 confirmation classes will be busy with their regular coursework in 
the month of November: 
 
Wednesday students meet on November 1, 8, 15, and 29 (we are off November 22 for Thanksgiving), 
and Sunday classes meet on November 5, 12, and 19 (we are off November 26 for Thanksgiving). 
 
Please make sure you are staying current with your worship notes.  This month Pastor Tom will make a 
report to students on how many notes they have completed. 



Educa�on Update - November 2017 

 

Opera�on Christmas Child  boxes 

will be available Nov. 1
st

 and are 

due back to ULC between 

Wednesday, November 15
th

 and 

Sunday, November 19
th

. 

Thanks for par�cipa�ng!! 

Please make note: 

The Christmas Program will 
be Sunday, December 17th  

at 6:30 p.m.  Practice will be 
at 10 a.m. the morning of 
Saturday, December 16th.   

Preschool-Kindergarten will practice from 
10-11.  1st-6th grade will practice from 10-12. 

No WWJ on November 22
nd

 

and no Sunday School on 

November 26
th

. 

There is s�ll worship 

on both days. 



NOVEMBER YOUTH NEWS 

“Oh give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; for his steadfast love endures forever.”                                        
                                                      1 Chronicles 16:8  

 

We will continue collecting Our Family bar code labels.   Labels are redeemed for do-
nation to the youth program. Each label is worth 5 cents and sometimes even 10 cents.  
The part of the label that is sent in is the barcode, so from larger items such as cereal 
boxes or egg cartons, you may just cut out the bar code (to cut down on bulk).  You can 
put labels in the box next to Heathers office.  Thank you for your continued support.  
Last time we earned $420!  We couldn't have done it without you.  
 

 
The WELCA Fall Festival is right around the corner! We are looking for youth to help 
serve lunch. Saturday, November 4th from 10:30am-1pm. If you are interested 
in helping with this event please talk to Heather. Also please wear your youth group 
t-shirt if you have one. There will be a special treat for everyone who helps. :)  
 

 
Wednesday’s with Jesus youth in grades k-6th grade will sing in 
worship on Wednesday, November 1st. You do not want to miss out on 
this fun evening.  1st —6th grade youth will gather in the lounge before 
worship and sit together.                       

 
 
Youth who need volunteer hours for school or who would like to make a                
difference for others in their congregation and community please talk to 
Heather. We have many things that you can do to help out. You can message 
me on Facebook or text/call my cell phone (701) 330-8847.       
 

 
Join us in cleaning the church yard on Saturday, November 4th from 
8:30am-10:30am.  We need as many hands as possible. If you are availa-
ble to help we would very much appreciate your time. If you have an extra 
rake or work gloves bring those too. Ask Pastor Tom or Heather if you have 
questions. Thank you for your willingness to serve.  
   
 
 

 No church school or confirmation classes on  

Wednesday, November 22nd  

due to the Thanksgiving holiday.                                                      

There will still be supper and Thanksgiving worship.  



Heather Kallestad: ULC Youth Minister  
ulcheather@midconetwork.com 

701-775-4745 (church) 701-330-8847 (cell) 

  YOUTH GATHERING INFORMATION!  

• 14 Youth and 4 adults are registered for the 2018 National Youth 
Gathering to Houston Texas.  Please check in upcoming weeks for a pic-
ture display of youth in the narthex.  Thank you for your support of the 
youth program. :)  

• Youth Gathering Meeting!  Sunday, November 19th at 6:30pm  

     This meeting is for youth and their parents/guardians. It is important  
that                   everyone is there.  -Questions please talk to Heather or Pastor Tom.  

• Ground Round Pancake Breakfast: Saturday, November 18th 8am-10am  

 

Youth serve cinnamon rolls Sunday, November 19th for fellowship.                                            
Come & Enjoy!  
All proceeds benefit the National Youth Gathering to Houston, Texas in 2018! 

   

 

Youth are selling God’s Creation Calendars.  
If you are interested in purchasing a calendar please talk to Heather or the 
church office. There are a limited number available this year so don't wait too 
long to get yours.  The cost is $8.00 each. All checks payable to: ULC Youth 

 
 
 
 
Thanksgiving Prayer  (Share this with your family & friends this Thanksgiving)  

 
Dear God-                                                                                                                       
Thank you for all Your blessings and gifts to us. We thank You for  the                 
precious gift of family and friends, for all those who are here with us today 
and those who are far away.  
 

Thank you for your abundance and grace. For being with us every single day.  We thank You for 
showing us glimpses of heavenly beauty through the eyes of our loved ones, through nature,             
songs of praise and even warm sunlight.  
 
We are grateful for the roof over heads and a warm place to sleep every night.  
Thank You for blessing us with all of the food on our table today. 
 
We thank You for all those You have brought into our lives to lead us, to guide us and to protect us.  
Thank You for parents, teachers, counselors, and mentors. Bless each of them in a special way                 
today, Lord.  AMEN  
 



WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
Purpose Statement 
 

As a community of women  

created in the image of God,  

called to discipleship in Jesus Christ,  

and empowered by the Holy Spirit, 
 

We commit ourselves to  

grow in faith, affirm our gifts,  

support one another in our callings, 

engage in ministry and action,  

and promote healing and wholeness  

in the Church, the society,  

 and the world. 

WELCA Bible Study 

“The Apostles’ Creed:  

I Believe in the Holy Spirit” 

Friday, November 10 

10:00 a.m. in the lounge. 

Led by Pastor Tom. 

All women and friends of ULC  

are encouraged to attend. 
 

Our circles meet once a month for   

Bible Study, service and fellowship! 

If you are interested in joining a circle, 

check out one of these. 
 

Naomi/Rachel Circle 

11:00am  Friday, November 10 at the church  

 

Mary/Martha Circle 

9:30am  Wednesday, November 15 

at the church. Hosted by Ardella Hefta. 

 

Joy Circle 

3:00pm  Sunday, November 19 at the church 

WELCA NEWS – NOVEMBER 

We had a wonderful gathering of ULC women in September!              
Delicious crock pot meals were shared as well as information and              
stories from the Triennial Gathering in July. If you are interested 
in the crock pot recipes, check out the bulletin board in the                 
narthex. 
 
On Saturday, November 4th,  11:00am-1:00pm, we will be 
hosting our Fall Festival .  This is typically a very successful fund-
raiser for WELCA. We have set aside several days for preparation.  

♦ Thursday, November 2nd:  
 Pie baking: 1-4 pm and 6-9 pm 

♦ Friday, November 3rd:  
 Set up and baking of bars: 1-3 pm 
 

If you cannot come to church to assist, we would welcome any 
additions to the bake sale that you can provide. 
 
On Saturday, December 2nd, we will hold our Christmas Brunch. 
This annual event provides us the opportunity to get in the holiday 
spirit and enjoy fellowship.  The brunch is for all the women of 
church and their guests. We are working on musical entertainment 
for the morning. Stay tuned for more information in your weekly 
bulletin. 
 
In God’s love, 
Patty Olsen  

Please join us on Sunday, November 19th 
from 3-4pm in the lounge for fellowship and 
treats. We will also be sharing a video of a 

speaker from the 2017 WELCA Triennial Gathering this              
summer in Minneapolis. We cannot wait to gather again with 
you wonderful ladies. If you need daycare please let us know 
and we can make  arrangements.  Hope to see you all there.  

The Joy Circle is excited to announce that we are going to be taking part in the 2017 
Grand Forks Holiday Home Tour on Sunday, December 3rd.  We invite ALL women 
of ULC and their friends to join us for this fun afternoon.  The Holiday Home Tour 
will feature 11 different homes that are decorated for the Holiday Season by local 
designers. The Home Tour is celebrating 52 years of recognizing Grand Forks’              
architecture and design. This tour is the perfect opportunity to kick start your plans 
to buy, build or remodel a home and start decorating for the Christmas season:)  

We are looking forward to this fun Holiday event and hope that you will join us. The cost is $20 per                
person. Checks can be made to ULC WELCA.  Please sign up on the sign up sheet in the narthex if you 
plan on attending and turn your money into the church office.  If we have 15 or more women attend             
tickets will be reduced to $17 instead of 20.  We will be meeting at church from 12:30pm to 1:00pm for 
Christmas treats and refreshments.  We will be traveling as a group by bus.  The bus will pick us up at ULC 
at 1pm and will return around 4:15pm. We hope that you will join us. If you have questions please talk to 
Roxanne Melberg, Shelly Meyer, or Heather Kallestad.  
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Ministers:  Every Member of the Congregation 

Pastor:  Thomas W. Colenso 

Education Coordinator:  Jen Hanson 

Youth Minister:  Heather Kallestad 

Administrative Assistant:  Seanne Voracek 

 
Organists:  Lauri Shimpa and Jane Traub  

Choir Director: KariJo O’Keefe 

Custodians:  Harold Stoller 

Stephen Ministry Leaders: 

     Bonnie Peterson, Wayde Anderson  

       Evelyn Clark, Jane Traub 

UNIVERSITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

2122 University Avenue   

Grand Forks ND  58203 
 

www.universitylutherangf.org 
 

Phone: 701-775-4745 

Email: ulcoffice@midconetwork.com 

WORSHIP & CLASS SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday Mornings  
Sunday School & Adult Class   8:45am 

Grades 7-9 Confirmation   8:45am  
Worship  10:00am 

Fellowship 11:00am 
 

Wednesday With Jesus  
Supper   5:00 p.m. 

Worship & WWJ   6:00 p.m. 
Grades 7-9 Confirmation   7:00pm 

Chapel Choir Rehearsal    7:30pm 
 
 

Fall Clean-Up 
Saturday, November 4   8:30am 

 
WELCA Fall Festival 

Saturday, November 4 
11:00am-1;00pm 

 

All Saints’ Sunday 

November 5 
10:00am Worship 

 
Youth Pancake Breakfast 

@ Ground Round 
Saturday, November 18 

                    8:00-10:00am 
 

Youth Gathering Meeting 
Sunday, November 19 

6:30pm 
 

Thanksgiving Eve  
Wednesday, November 22 

Supper  5:00pm  
Worship  6:00pm 

 
Check inside for much more! 


